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The US Supreme Court’s decision that stopped, for the time being, the Trump Administration from

adding a citizenship question to the 2020 census spotlighted the importance of the administrative

record. But it also highlighted a major problem—the lack of uniform, government-wide standards for

such records. 

As WilmerHale lawyers Kelly Dunbar, James Barton and Megan Yan write in an article published

by Law360, that lack of uniformity creates problems for government agencies defending their

decisions against challenges. 

The difficulties go beyond the federal agency that was challenged on the basis of its administrative

record being deficient, as happened to the Commerce Department in the census case. Those who

stand to be affected by the agency’s challenged action can face great uncertainty. 

“Disputes over the administrative record, then, can turn a presumptively run-of-the-mill challenge to

an agency action into a sprawling discovery battle between an agency and a challenging party,” the

authors explain. “And, with this fight, comes regulatory uncertainty as beneficiaries of a proposed

action or industries in line to be regulated wait to see what may become of an agency action,

particularly when accompanied with a preliminary injunction or in a pre-enforcement challenge.”

The authors detail the “disarray” when it comes to the inconsistent guidance across the government

when it comes to how agencies should manage their administrative record. They also offer potential

solutions, such as a centralized body, the Office of Management and Budget perhaps, issuing

centralized, government-wide guidance.   

Mr. Dunbar is a partner and Mr. Barton a senior associate in the firm’s Government and Regulatory

Litigation practice. Ms. Yan was a WilmerHale summer associate.

Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP is a Delaware limited liability partnership. WilmerHale principal law offices: 60 State Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02109, +1 617 526 6000; 2100 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC 20037, +1 202 663 6000. Our United Kingdom office is operated under a separate Delaware limited liability partnership of solicitors and registered foreign lawyers authorized and regulated by the Solicitors
Regulation Authority (SRA No. 287488). Our professional rules can be found at www.sra.org.uk/solicitors/code-of-conduct.page. A list of partners and their professional qualifications is available for inspection at our UK office. In
Beijing, we are registered to operate as a Foreign Law Firm Representative Office. This material is for general informational purposes only and does not represent our advice as to any particular set of facts; nor does it represent
any undertaking to keep recipients advised of all legal developments. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome. © 2004-2024 Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP

https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/
https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/people/kelly-dunbar
https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/people/james-barton
https://www.wilmerhale.com/-/media/files/shared_content/editorial/news/documents/20190717-law360-federal-agencies-need-a-uniform-record-keeping-process.pdf
https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/solutions/government-and-regulatory-litigation

